
4 TOWN CENTRE FUND UPDATE 2019/20 & 2020/21 

 The committee considered a report (copies of which had been circulated) 

by the Head of Planning, Economic Development and Regeneration 

updating members on progress in delivering the Town Centre Capital 

Projects agreed by the Local Area Committee on 4 October 2019 and 22 

December 2020. 

 Officers assured members that they would focus on ensuring timely 

completion of projects. The Broxburn community gardens project in 

particular was discussed and it was noted that planning permission 

process was proceeding and likely to be completed by 31 March, with 

planning conditions added to cover pending soil testing results. Meetings 

would be facilitated between the various stakeholders and every effort 

would be made to ensure mutual agreement on any points of 

disagreement. 

 It was recommended that the local area committee note the updates for 

Town Centre Fund 2019/20 and 2020/21 projects for this ward. 

 Decision 

 To note the terms of the report. 

 
 


